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Date: July 13th, 2019

Location: Water Clinic Burnham, ME
Meeting called to order by Patti Carter at 12:25 pm with 32 members in attendance
[bookmark: _GoBack]Patti Carter, Nancy Anisfield, Dani Friend, Blaine Carter, Jason Carter, Matt Lorello, Mike Rinaldi, Bill Tracy, Misi Knutson

Topics Discussed:

Training Event Recap-
February Indoor Clinic- was a huge success with record numbers.
Sportsmanshow-had excellent representation by chapter members and their dogs.
April Clinic-again huge success and ran very smoothly with the amount of dogs!
Vermont Clinic-unbelievably fantastic! Just a fun event all around! 
May Clinic-WE ran out of birds! So many dogs and trainers present! 
June Pre-test and Test-this year we ran a 4 day test to accommodate several litters of puppies. Overall things ran smoothly! 36 dogs participated in test.

Treasury Update-
Mike Rinaldi reports that we are now caught up on book keeping and all of our taxes paid. Sandy  Runyon has been working hard to get the 501C3 tax exempt status for the chapter. We are officially a public charity. Mike has been keeping track of our memberships and has brought an issue to light regarding International memberships. We currently have 201 members in the Yankee Chapter but only 179 are NAVHDA International members. This should be 100%. We have 4 junior members and 35 new members for 2019 so far. We have sent 6 youth to Bryant Pond on scholarships! We currently have $17,777.25 in Savings, $23,210.43 in Operational funds, $8833.00 in the KK/BB Fund, $1745.00 in the NAHP fund. 
Training Update-
The training committee has really helped organize the clinics and allowed us to get through many participants. We like to publish a list of members who are on the training committee and the requirements needed to join.
Judge/Bird Update-
Laurie Olmstead would like to come to a meeting to put on a presentation to educate us on the bird raising process. We are working to get a real time idea on how many birds will be needed for upcoming clinics.

Youth Update-
RGS held a youth camp at the Phippsburg Sportsman Club. It was an excellent group of kids! 
Joe Kazar- organized the bear collaring and goose round up youth event
NAHP- will be July 19-21
Gunning Update-
Matt reports that some of our gunning staff is healing up from surgeries and knee replacements! The chapters gunner training program and requirements will be available for those interested in reading them to see what it takes to be a gunner. These requirements include running a UT level dog in a test, showing your dedication through volunteer work, being a NAVHDA member and Yankee Chapter member, being a strong team player, safety mindset, 5 years experience shooting, Practice (wall work, skeet, clays), physically able to walk through the fields for 30 minutes at a time, valid maine hunting license. 
New Business-
· Website- is looking very nice! Misi has the applications tied to the site via link, please alert her should those links not work. This is possible due to NAVHDA making changes and updates on their end.
· August 24 is the pretest clinic
· September 7-9- Fall Test
· September 14-15- LL Bean expo need dogs and handlers 
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